
Dear Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members 

of the House Health Committee, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

My name is Jacqueline Percher Hoffman from OH District 11, and I am a laid off 

former Marketing Director/Inside Sales Assoc. and the reason I support House Bill 

248 is because I would like the freedom to choose my healthcare objectives 

without government interference. I am concerned that our rights and privacy are 

being trampled with the COVID vaccination push from our State and Federal 

representatives. 

  I have taken numerous vaccinations and Flu shots over the years.  I just do not 

think that they should be forced on anyone.  The COVID vaccination is too new 

and not completely vetted in my opinion.  This also seems to be the opinion of the 

CDC, NIH, and Dr. Fauci.  They keep changing their directives regarding COVID-

19. I hope these same medical entities work to provide a test for the antibodies in 

individuals so we can put some of this fear to rest. 

I will be keeping my eye on how the votes go on this legislation.  I will not donate 

to or support any candidate that does not support this Bill 248. 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 

urgency of House Bill 248. 

Sincerely,  

 

Jacqueline Percher Hoffman 

jpercher@wowway.com 

 


